CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes June 7, 2021

Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Mary Ferguson – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin & Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Allison Lehn – Pastor Parish Relations & Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jonathan Freel; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader; Missy Shaver—Secretary

Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:05 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held in person and via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting with a prayer of “Labor of Community”.  Minutes from the April , 2021 meeting was emailed to all members. Correction to “New Business” the “PPP” Loan should be $20,177, instead of $20,100.77.  The minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report –  Quick Book balance as of May 2021.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.
General Account       $62,753.30

Memorial Account    $10,533.38

Money Market           $26,218.01

Old Business – No Old Business.

New Business  -  Amy Ferguson (Church Secretary) printer quit and needs a new one. Mary Ferguson made a motion for Amy to purchase a new printer and Allison Lehn second it.  The vote for the motion carried.  Pastor Dani wanted a discussion about dinner day.  When we like to start and how to serve.

Education –  Meeting May 17, 2021 to discuss graduation Sunday.  Graduation Sunday went well and had four graduates.  The gift to the graduates was a thermal cup with their names on it.   Will have “Outside Scoop” truck to come on June 20, 2021 for fathers day.  Landon Fetters will be attending Simpson Youth Academy Camp June 19-26.  Next meeting will be June 8, 2021 to discuss VBS.

Missions & Hospitatlity -  No report.
Worship –  Committee had a meeting May 20, 2021.  Lifted the mask mandate and bringing back fellowship after church service.  Had a training in May with Jeff Freel, Joy Warner, Jonathan   Freel and Evan Fischer in attendance.  The training was to learn about how to use the camera and the iPad that are used during church service.  Will be trying to bring back ushers, individuals for fellowship and hymn sing with still picking one song from what people had chosen and the other two will be from those attending service in person.  

Memorials –  No report. Pastor Dani is setting up a meeting with Brandi Jackson and Financial Individuals to help Brandi transition into the role of the Memorial administrator. 

Communications –    Committee met May 11, 2021 and talked about more on the technology that is used for church service and also the sound system.  Discussed the website on how to update it and making it more user friendly.  Reviewing those that are receiving the newsletter by mail and by email and seeing if everybody that is receiving the newsletter by mail still would like to receive it this way.

Finance –  The electrical project is completed and paid for.  The final cost was $11,400.  At our special meeting on April 29, 2021, we voted to take $9,900 from Memorials and remainder will come from the Trustees budget.  An article was submitted for the newsletter acknowledging the gifts that were used:  Jack & Betty Freel, J. Hoffman, Jim & Marilyn Murphy and Nelie Rosborough.  Joy is now on record at Community State Bank and can perform all the duties of our Financial Secretary.  We have been informed that our appeal for assistance from the Equatable Compensation Board has been denied and therefore we are on our own from this point forward.  We have received from Central District over the past in excess of $25,00 in Equitable Compensation.  We have received our 2nd PPP forgivable loan from the SBA amounting to $20,177.  Our offerings are coming in well and keeping up with our regular expenses.  Division of duties was also discussed at our April 29, 2021 meeting.  Gaylen will be working with the committee chair people to acquaint them with approving the bills that come from their committees before passing them onto the Finance Committee for payment.  This should help them see where their portion of the budget for their committee for next year.  This fall’s Financial Campaign was briefly touched on.  It will be further discussed at our July 20, 2021 meeting.

Financial Secretary – The Financial Secretary Report was handed out.  Statements will be sent out the end of June by the Breeze system.  Working with Joy in comparing data with the Breeze system.

Membership – No report.  

Nominations – Last year we nominated Brandi Jackson to serve as a Representative for Memorials and she will begin that leadership position in June. The Financial Secretary, Finance Chair, and the Treasurer will meet with Brandi on Wednesday, June 16 at 7:00pm to help transition this work to Brandi. 
Pastor Parish Relations –   Committee met April 18, 2021 and finished the “Another Set of Eyes” report. Discipleship questions have tabled at this time. 

Trustees – No report.  All the new electrical work on light poles have been completed with two new poles with three new led lights.
UMW -  The committee met on May 20, 2021 and not enough in attendance to make the decisions on the Bazaar and will have a lunch on June 17, 2021 for more discussion.   On April 26, 2021 served 47 individuals for the Simple Supper.  Bazaar is being debated on at this time.

UMYF – We finished up the year with Youth Group on Wednesday, May 19th with a fun in-person gathering at the church. We played cornhole (thanks to the Fergusons!) and enjoyed some ice cream to celebrate surviving another year in the pandemic! Thanks to Marcy Campbell & Erik Hall who were able to celebrate with the youth students that evening. We finished up a Spring curriculum on reading important stories in the Bible as we met on Zoom throughout the Spring and plan to join together again for youth group in the fall in-person. Lastly, we celebrated some youth students who graduated high school on May 30th at Graduation Sunday and Landan will attend Simpson Youth Academy with Pastor Dani from June 19-26. Conversations about offering confirmation in the fall have begun and will continue with families in the coming months. Also had four Youths to pass out carnations for Mother’s Day.  

UMM-   Nine men met April 24, 2019 and replaced lights in the church and picked up sticks around the church.  Next meeting maybe in July 2021.

Lay Member to Annual Conference -  2021 Annual Conference Report
On Friday evening a video was posted online at 7:00 for Lay Members to watch. The Bishop and other lay members from around the state spoke about the last year and the future. 

On Saturday morning Pastor Dani and I watched a church service that Pastor Dani helped to write. This is the same service that our congregation then watched on Sunday morning at church. The service featured Evan Fischer, Marcy Campbell, Erik Hall, and myself singing a hymn with Linda Carnahan accompanying on the piano. The church service also featured clergy and lay people from around the state performing gospel readings, prayers, and leading music. Bishop Laurie gave the sermon. A financial report was provided that the compared the last five years. 

In the afternoon we learned about the Ezekiel Team which began in January of 2021. This group of clergy and lay people are meeting weekly to try to help churches and individuals become whatever they want to be in the next expression of the United Methodist Church. Circuits will also be helping with this transition. Our church has been assigned a circuit and Pastor Dani will be leading our circuit. 
On Sunday afternoon a video was shown about the 25th anniversary of Deacons in our state. The Anti-Racist Task Force discussed its mission in our church. We heard from the Board of Pensions. Two motions were added. Pastor Dani led the Annual Conference in a prayer. Eleven churches in the state of Iowa have closed their doors in the last year. The budget was passed. The weekend ended with a prayer by the Bishop. 

Members at Large – No report

Pastor   - As time moves on, more people receive vaccines, and as the pandemic feels less severe, I’m celebrating the removal of restrictions and guidelines! The last thing I wanted to do when I started at Centennial was to come in and tell everybody a list of new rules that required us to have an empty sanctuary for 11 months. And yet, that was the reality of my job for almost 1 year. In my reflection, I’m aware that I have made mistakes and I’ve received your grace and support. I believe we are at a crossroads now where we have some good decisions to make! We now have the capacity to spend less energy on survival and more energy on how we can better thrive/flourish together and I’m ready to make that transition with you as we head into this summer :) 
Worship: After the CDC and the IAUMC announced new guidelines for church gatherings, I removed some restrictions for in-person worship. We no longer have a mask mandate, the sanctuary has fewer distancing barriers, and we implemented fellowship gatherings with few limitations. For Easter we focused on a sermon series focused on how the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus Christ calls us to live differently in the world as Postresurrection Christians. Since the Easter season, we celebrated Pentecost with guest pastors Martha & Bob Ward, we celebrated high school graduates, and we worshiped alongside Bishop Laurie Haller with the Iowa Annual Conference worship service. As we look into summer, we plan to spend four weeks with four separate prophets in scripture, we’ll spend a few weeks having fun with and reading through some unknown stories in the Bible, and we’ll end the summer/begin the fall with a series that I plan to title Where Do We Go From Here: Chaos or Community, named after a book written by MLK, Jr. My hopes with this sermon series are to engage what scripture tells us about identity, hope, faith, and trust as we move out of this pandemic and into who we want to be separate from anxiety and survival in the pandemic and engaged with who and what God calls us to be when we are a community of compassion, inclusion, and joy. 

I have engaged and plan to participate in other worship opportunities within my call with: the Iowa Annual Conference for the Episcopal service led by our Bishop, teaching and equipping scholars at the Simpson Youth Academy from June 19-26, and preaching at Wesley Woods on June 18th. 
Funerals & Weddings: I’m still meeting with two couples right now who will get married in the summer (one in June & the other in August). Both couples are a treat to work with, get to know, and to reflect with their plans for marriage. 
Pastoral Care: I’m working on editing and refining a ministry project we began early on in the pandemic called the Hospitality Team. Rather than 7 or so folks reaching out to families and individuals, I’ll be inviting 30-40 families and individuals to help support and contact one another as a one way of becoming a more caring community. My hope is that we will become more equipped as a community to care for one another by inviting folks to continue writing letters, calling, and encouraging each other. This isn’t to rid anyone of the care they are already offering; it’s simply to help and assist each other with helpful tips, new ideas, and information on how we can be more compassionate, more thoughtful, and more intentional about our care. 
Personal Updates: May & June are very exciting months for our family. We celebrated Erik & Dolly’s birthdays and our wedding/dating anniversaries. We travelled to Estes Park & Denver over Memorial Day weekend which was much needed after an unexpected surgery to remove a kidney stone I had in May. I’m incredibly grateful for many folks who stepped in to help last minute while I was gone, particularly those who helped lead worship! I’m feeling much better and excited for a more-normal summer at Centennial. 
Conference Update: 
Beginning in July, I will lead a small group ministry known as a Circuit. Circuits are historical to Methodism, when early American Methodist pastors were “circuit riders” as pastors would serve a circuit (group of parishes) and ride from one church to the next each week as they preached the gospel. 
In this revitalization of circuits, the Iowa Annual Conference is in the process of creating circuits, or collections of churches, to build stronger relationships and partnerships across Iowa United Methodists. These circuits will hopefully increase clergy and lay leadership development and create ministry opportunities tailored to their unique mission needs. 

From the Iowa Annual Conference website: 

· From the early days of Methodism, all the way back to John and Charles Wesley, circuits have been vital in spreading the Gospel. 

· Circuits multiplied when the number of leaders supervised exceeded the capacity to manage them. These relationships of ongoing support and accountability to a life in Christ was what defined the “Connexion.” The circuits structure in the Iowa Annual Conference will be in place for many of the same reasons. 

· At the 2020 Iowa Annual Conference, the body voted and approved decreasing districts and district superintendents from eight to five. This reduction increased the number of churches superintendents will be overseeing.  

· Circuit ministry is also rooted in the IAUMC’s strategic priorities to create world-transforming communities of faith, equip ourselves and others as informational leaders, and direct our resources to common goals.

Each circuit is made up of 10-12 churches and will be co-led by this circuit team of two—a clergy and lay leader. 

“Circuits not only help the superintendents, clergy, and laity to work together collectively but also give the Iowa Conference a way to seek new ministry opportunities and revitalization,” said Rev. Bill Poland, Director of New Communities of Faith.

Ivy will belong to a circuit that includes: 


Booneville-Maple Grove UMC


Walnut Hills UMC (Urbandale)


DSM Grace


West DSM UMC


DSM First UMC


West DSM Valley UMC


DSM Marquisville (near Ankeny)


Carlisle UMC 

Jeff Freel wanting to try to get people back into the church and will be having this discussion with the Council of Ministries.  Jeff is also putting highlights from the Administrative Board meetings in the newsletter.   
 Don Hiatt announced that Ken Pickering has put in his letter of resignation as Treasurer.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:28 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.

Next meeting August 2, 2021.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 

